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SONGS 72.48 Evaluation Report

Southern California Edison submitted a Facility Change Report dated June 7, 2013 for the San Onofre Nuclear
Generating Station and Independent Spent Fuel Storage Facility (ML13161A088). As part of the Facility
Change Report, a 72.48 evaluation was submitted as Enclosure 1B which stated that scratches were
discovered on the transfer cask inner liner. The transfer cask vendor evaluated the scratches and determined
that repairs were not required and dispositioned the transfer cask “Use-As-Is”. The vendor also determined the
scratches had no effect on the structural, shielding or thermal capabilities of the transfer cask.

TRD staff reviewed the 72.48 evaluation and agreed that the scratches will have no effect on the structural,
shielding or thermal capabilities of the transfer cask. Therefore, it is the recommendation of Licensing and
TRD staff that a follow up inspection is not required.



